Roehampton Church of England Primary School



Newsletter



Email:info@roehampton.wandsworth.sch.uk

Tel: 020 8788 8650

Dear All,

Happy Monday! I hope everyone has had a lovely couple of weeks. Last week saw our amazing Year 6 complete their SAT exams and I would like to say a huge **WELL DONE** to each and every one of them! They did a fantastic job, even though the reading paper was so hard! Thank you to all the staff who made sure that our children remained calm and focussed throughout. A special thanks to Miss Klotz and the Year 6 staff who have worked so hard with all of the children, this year. Also, thanks to all of the parents /carers who have also supported their children throughout.

Unfortunately, our school kitchen dishwasher blew up on Friday and so the children had to have their lunches presented in takeaway containers. We are hoping that the engineer, who is booked for today, is able to fix it so that the children can got back to using plates! Please bare with us whilst we sort out the problem.

Can I please request that as many as parents & carers, visit' Ofsted Parent View', and fill out their questions. Click on the link: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/ this will help promote the school, when prospective parents are looking and will also help Ofsted, when they come in.

The summer fair is fast approaching, so if there is anyone who can help, please leave your name at the office and I will set up a meeting, hopefully before half term. All help is received with thanks.

I am happy to say that we have teamed up with Magic Breakfast, so all those who completed the online questionnaire and requested bagels will soon have the opportunity to receive them for free. Thank you to Wandsworth Borough Council who are helping to fund this, so our children can benefit. If you did not fill in the questionnaire to request bagels, but would like to receive them, then please leave your name and child's details at the office. You will not receive them at the start, but we will make sure that you are added to future orders.

Have a fantastic week.
Kind regards,
Lynn Anderson
Executive Head Teacher

Messages from the Office Team

The Hall, kitchen and playground are now available for hire. If you are a parent at the school and you would like to hire the hall or any of the other facilities, please speak to Mrs King who can be contacted via phone on: **020 8788 8650** or email: sbm@roehampton.wandsworth.sch.uk.

It has been noted that there are a number of children whose attendance has dropped significantly. Can we please remind all parents /carers that it is important that children are in school every day and on time! Many thanks.



Theme of the Month is:

Justice

'Learn to do right. See justice' Isaiah 1:17'





Diary Dates

May

15th Miss Anderson in school

15th Angela Pitcher, Local Authority Advisor visiting school

17th Collective Worship: Church - The parables of Jesus: Pharisee and the Tax Collector - All Welcome

18th Miss Anderson in school

22nd Miss Anderson in school

24th Collective Worship: Church - The parables of Jesus: The lost sheep - All Welcome

26th LAST DAY

29th May - 2nd June Half Term

June

5th Miss Anderson in school

6th Miss Anderson in school

8th Miss Anderson in school

12th Natalie Green visiting RCS - 8:45am All parents /carers welcome to meet her over a cup of coffee outside church

19th - 23rd Year 6 away at PGL

26th INSET DAY

29th Coffee Morning from 9am - All parents/carers welcome

29th Natalie Green visiting RCS - 1:1 sessions with parents/carers

July

8th Summer Fayre: Please contact Miss Anderson, through the office as she needs helpers!

13th Full Governors Board Mtg 6pm

14th Year 6 PROM 5pm - 8pm

20th Leavers Service

Introducing Natalie Green



Senior Early Help Practitioner for Family Support & Parenting Team

Natalie will be working on a regular basis at RCS from 29th June. She will be in school on 12th June to meet parents and introduce herself. She will be providing the following for parents, carers & families:

- Consent based 'open door 'service for children, parents, relatives, and teachers.
- Speak with children, parents' relatives and or families on a 1:2:1 basis if required
- Identify goals and services that can support the family.
- Deliver support to families from every cultural, linguistic, and religious backgrounds.
- Work with child/families on an ongoing basis to help to create change in a way that will positively impact a child's life and help them achieve.
- Works with teachers to ensure the safety and wellbeing of children.
- Provide groupwork for families.
- Provide 1:1 targeted work with families.
- Provide training courses for families.
- Advise and signpost families to multi-agency partners in Health, Housing, Education, Central Govt and the Voluntary Sector and more.

MERIT

Monday 8th May 2023



Nursery	Reception
Harper - for lovely drawing and writing	Ayat - for super story writing
Bethany - for always be so kind to her friends during play	Bianca - for making a good effort at tidy up time
Year 1	Year 2
Risitharan - for trying really hard in our P.E. lessons and showing lots of enthusiasm! Esme - for her independent writing! She wrote a brilliant non-	Jonica - for reading using expression to captivate the listener.
chronological report about colourful birds on her own!	Xenia - for consistently working hard in all areas.
Year 3	Year 4
Inaaya - for being a great talk partner and role model to the class always. Nevaeh - for great contributions to our shared writing of acrostic poems.	Almarie and Hazqeel for great participation in the dance lesson. They were making up moves to represent a kangaroo!
Year 5	Year 6
Michael & Sayhan - for maximum effort in all areas of their learning	Basmah - for excellent art this week: analysing art work, practicing skills used by an artist and producing a replica of a painting by John Everett Millais. Julia - for answering 3 mark reading questions really thoroughly by making her point, finding evidence and explaining.
This week's winners for attendance:	House Points and Winners for this Week
Nursery Full Time & Reception with 100%	Fox 542
Congratulations!	Hedgehog 592
	Robin 618
	Squirrel 461
	Congratulations to Robin who are the house winners this week!



Monday 15th May 2023



	* *
Nursery	Reception
Eliana - for being able to take turns when playing with her friends.	Mason - for trying hard to join in with some group
Carter - for being so kind in giving another friend a snail when they	times this week.
did not have one.	Areesha - for always making good choices at school.
Year 1	Year 2
Sienna – For working hard to improve her phonics! August – For writing amazing non – chronological reports using some of his own knowledge.	Isaac and Najia - for producing wonderful writing for what happened next in the story The Hodgeheg.
Year 3	Year 4
Faras- for editing your work.	Yesha - for getting full marks in the arithmetic test.
Iman- for putting your full effort into PE.	Raahul - for dancing with great expression as a sea
	creature.
Year 5	Year 6
Daniel & Francesca - for wonderful learning in all areas.	For all of year 6 for their hard work and perseverance
	during their SATs week. – WELL DONE!
This week's winners for attendance:	House Points and Winners for this Week
Nursery Full Time & Year 4 with 100%	Fox 802
Congratulations!	Hedgehog 697
	Robin 778
	Squirrel 756
	Congratulations to Fox who are the house winners
	this week!